Orozco, Norma

From: Dave Elliott <delliott@santaanachamber.com>
Sent: Tuesday, November 17, 2020 9:08 AM

To: eComment

Subject: Thank you Mayor Miguel Pulido

Mr. Mayor

| just wanted to personally thank you for your 24 years of service to the great City of Santa Ana. | appreciate all the
things you have done with your leadership and personally thank you for the support of the Santa Ana Chamber of
Commerce. Thanks.Thanks.Thanks

Blessings to you and your family
Dave Elliott
President/CEO

Santa Ana Chamber of Commerce

Sent from Mail for Windows 10



